
 
MINUTES of MEETING of POLICY AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE held VIA SKYPE  

on THURSDAY, 18 FEBRUARY 2021  
 

 
Present: Councillor Robin Currie (Chair) 

 
 Councillor Mary-Jean Devon 

Councillor Rory Colville 
Councillor Lorna Douglas 
Councillor Bobby Good 
Councillor Kieron Green 
Councillor Yvonne McNeilly 
Councillor Aileen Morton 
Councillor Gary Mulvaney 
 

Councillor Douglas Philand 
Councillor Alastair Redman 
Councillor Elaine Robertson 
Councillor Sandy Taylor 
Councillor Richard Trail 
Councillor Jim Findlay 
Councillor David Kinniburgh 
 

Also Present: Councillor John Armour 
Councillor Audrey Forrest 
Councillor Jim Lynch 
 

Councillor Roddy McCuish  
Councillor Alan Reid 

Attending: Pippa Milne, Chief Executive  
Douglas Hendry, Executive Director 
Kirsty Flanagan, Executive Director 
Patricia O’Neill, Governance Manager 
Jane Fowler, Head of Customer Support Services 
Laurence Slavin, Interim Head of Financial Services / Chief Internal Auditor 
Anne MacDougall, Interim Head of Financial Services / Finance Manager 
Fergus Murray, Head of Development and Economic Growth 

 
 1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

 

There were no apologies for absence intimated.  
 

 2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
 

Councillor Jim Findlay declared a non-financial interest in item 2(d) of the Budgeting 
Pack 2021/22 due to his appointment to the Rothesay Pavilion Charity Board.  He 
claimed the benefit of the dispensation contained at Section 5.16 of the Standards 
Commission’s Guidance and Dispensations Note dated July 2018 to allow him to 
speak and vote on this item of business. 
 
Councillor Lorna Douglas declared a non-financial interest in item 8 (Strategic 
Events and Festivals Fund) as Chair of the Helensburgh Winter Trust.  She 
remained in the meeting during this item as her interest was not directly material to 
the consideration.  
 

 3. MINUTES  
 

The Minutes of the meeting of the Policy and Resources Committee held on 10 
December 2020 were approved as a correct record. 
 

* 4. FINANCIAL REPORTS MONITORING PACK - 31 DECEMBER 2020  
 

The Committee gave consideration to a report providing a summary of the financial 
monitoring reports as at the end of December 2020.  There were six detailed reports 



summarised in the executive summary including the Revenue Budget Monitoring 
Report as at 31 December 2020, Monitoring of Policy Savings Options as at 31 
December 2020, Monitoring of Financial Risks as at 31 December 2020, Capital 
Plan Monitoring Report as at 31 December 2020, Treasury Monitoring Report as at 
31 December 2020 and; Reserves and Balances as at 31 December 2020. 
 
Decision 
 
The Policy and Resources Committee –  
 
1. Noted the Revenue Budget Monitoring Report as at 31 December 2020 and 

noted the comments in respect of the Health and Social Care Partnership. 
 
2. Noted the progress with the Policy Savings Options as at 31 December 2020. 
 
3. Noted the Financial Risks for 2020-21. 
 
4. Noted the Capital Plan Monitoring Report as at 31 December 2020. 
 
5. Noted the Treasury Monitoring Report as at 31 December 2020. 
 
6. Noted the Reserves and Balances Report as at 31 December 2020. 
 
7. Agreed to recommend to Council that the revenue virements over £0.200m 

during November and December be approved. 
 
(Reference:  Report by Section 95 Officer dated 8 February 2021, submitted) 
 
Councillor Lorna Douglas joined the meeting during consideration of the following item. 

 
* 5. BUDGETING PACK 2021-2022  

 

The Committee gave consideration to the full package of papers included in the 
Budget Pack 2021/22 in relation to the Revenue and Capital Budgets for 2021/22. 
 
The Section 95 Officer advised that a supplementary paper to the Budget Pack 
2021/22 would be issued prior to the Council meeting on 25 February 2021 providing 
updated information in relation to the exempt appendix contained within the revenue 
pack, a further request for funding from CHARTS, and the announcements of 
additional funding made by the Finance Secretary to the Scottish Parliament the 
previous day which would require consideration as part of the budget pack. 
 
Decision 
 
The Committee agreed to refer consideration of the Budget Pack 2021/22 to the 
Council meeting on 25 February 2021, without recommendation. 
 
(Reference:  Budgeting Pack 2021/22 dated 11 February 2021, submitted) 
 

* 6. TREASURY MANAGEMENT STRATEGY STATEMENT AND ANNUAL 
INVESTMENT STRATEGY  

 

The Committee gave consideration to a report which sought approval of the 
proposed Treasury Management Strategy Statement and Annual Investment 



Strategy which set out the Council’s Strategy for borrowing and investment for the 
forthcoming year.  The report also set out the policy for the repayment of loans fund 
advances for 2021/22. 
 
Decision 
 
The Policy and Resources Committee agreed to recommend to Council at their 
meeting on 25 February 2021 –  
 
1. Approval of the proposed Treasury Management Strategy Statement and Annual 

Investment Strategy and the indicators contained within and to note that the 
figures within the Strategy will be updated to reflect the budget decisions agreed 
at Council. 

 
2. Approval of the continued use of the asset life method for the repayment of loan 

fund advances using a 5.1% annuity interest rate, with the exception of spend to 
save schemes where the funding/income profiles method could be used. 

 
3. Approval of the proposed asset repayment periods as detailed within section 2.6 

of the Treasury Management Strategy Statement. 
 
4. Approval of the ability to continue to use countries with a sovereign rating of AA- 

and above, as recommended by Link Asset Services. 
 
(Reference:  Report by Section 95 Officer dated 8 February 2021, submitted) 
 

 7. PERFORMANCE REPORTS FQ3 2020/21  
 

The Committee gave consideration to a report presenting the Policy and Resources 
Committee with the performance reports and associated scorecards for performance 
in financial quarter 3 2020/2021. 
 
Decision 
 
The Policy and Resources Committee noted the scorecards as presented for 
financial quarter 3 2020/21. 
 
(Reference:  Report by Executive Director with responsibility for Customer Support 
Services dated 18 February 2021, submitted) 
 

 8. STRATEGIC EVENTS AND FESTIVALS FUND - ROUND 3 UPDATE  
 

The Committee gave consideration to a report providing an update in regard to 
Round 3 Strategic Events and Festivals Fund (SEF) for 2021/22 and which sought 
agreement to defer a decision in regard to any formal grant award for Strategic 
Events and Festivals (SEF) Round 3 to the May meeting of the Policy and 
Resources Committee in light of the current lockdown and difficult and challenging 
on going position that the events sector is still facing with regard to the Covid-19 
pandemic.  The report also provided an update in regard to Strategic Events and 
Festivals (SEF) Round 2 events and associated grants. 
 
Decision 
 
The Policy and Resources Committee – 



 
1. Agreed that in light of the current National Lockdown and the significant 

uncertainty over if and when strategic events and festivals, classed as mass 
gatherings, will be able to take place in 2021, that the decision in regard to 
awarding of SEF Round 3 grants is deferred and the position reconsidered at the 
May Policy and Resources Committee when hopefully the situation regarding 
holding of mass gathering in 2021 will be clearer. 

 
2. Noted that none of the 9 SEF Round 2 grant supported events planned for 2020 

have gone ahead in light of COVID-19 and the restriction preventing mass 
gathering being held.  8 have been formally cancelled and whilst Tiree Wave 
Classic have rescheduled their 2020 event to March 2021, it is now very unlikely 
this will go ahead. 

 
3. Noted that following agreement by members to the partial release of the SEF 

Round 2 grant (up to 75%of the SEF grant) to support the legitimate and eligible 
expenditure incurred in relation to cancelled events, only 3 of the event 
organisations have drawn down grant in regard to expenditure incurred in relation 
to 2020 cancelled events. Grant payments have been made to Mull of Kintyre 
Music Festival, Cowal Highland Gathering and Mull Rally. 

 
(Reference: Report by Executive Director with responsibility for Development and 
Economic Growth dated 14 January 2021, submitted) 
 

 9. POLICY AND RESOURCES COMMITTEE WORK PLAN  
 

The Policy and Resources Committee Workplan was before the Committee for 
noting. 
 
Decision 
 
The Policy and Resources Committee noted the content of the workplan as at 
February 2021. 
 
(Reference: Policy and Resources Committee Workplan dated February 2021, 
submitted) 
 
The Committee resolved in terms of Section 50(A)(4) of the Local Government 
(Scotland) Act 1973 to exclude the press and public for the following item of 
business on the grounds that it was likely to involve the disclosure of exempt 
information as defined in Paragraph 6 of Part 1 of Schedule 7A to the Local 
Government (Scotland) Act 1973.  
 

* 10. SCOTTISH CROWN ESTATE FUNDING PROPOSALS  
 

The Committee gave consideration to a report setting out proposals on the use of 
Scottish Crown Estate funding received within financial year 2020-21 and a prudent 
estimate of the distribution expected in the Summer of 2021. 
 
Decision 
 
The Policy and Resources Committee - 
 



1. Agreed to recommend to Council that they agree that Crown Estate funding as 
specified is allocated to the projects identified within paragraphs 4.2.2 to 4.2.16. 

 
2. Noted that a further report would be brought forward once the final amount to be 

distributed in 2021-22 is known, expected to be Summer 2021. 
 
(Reference:  Report by Executive Director with responsibility for Development and 
Economic Growth dated 16 February 2021, submitted) 
 


